
 

 

 
 

 

DATE: January 17, 2024 

 

TO: Board of Education 

 

FROM: Mrs. Kerstin Kramer, Superintendent Chief Learning Officer 

 

SUBJECT: Approve Memorandum of Understanding No. 4 with California School 

Employees Association Chapter No. 383 - Reclassification and New Job 

Descriptions in the Technology Services Department 

 

PRESENTED BY: Michael Shepherd, Executive Director of Human Resources 

 

 

ACTION REQUESTED 

 

Approve the Memorandum of Understanding No. 4 with California School Employees 

Association Chapter No. 383 - Reclassification and New Job Descriptions in the Technology 

Services Department. 

 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

 

The Memorandum of Understanding No. 4 with California School Employees Association 

Chapter No. 383 - Reclassification and New Job Descriptions in the Technology Services 

Department was approved during the December 13, 2023, board meeting. 

 

This is a new version adding subsection 2b which states that the incumbents in the 

Technology Services Specialist position will retain their seniority in the newly retitled 

Technology Services Specialist II position. 

 

RESOURCES REQUIRED:  N/A 

 

 

PREPARED BY:  Tichelle Criswell, Administrative Assistant, for Mike Shepherd, Executive 

Director of Human Resources 

 

 

 

 

 

Attachment:  MOU 


